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Web: www.eastcocalicotownship.com

SPECIAL POINTS OF

INTEREST

 The 2014 Pool Rates

are the same as last

year’s rates.

 Support your local Fire

Companies and

volunteer today!

 A HUGE THANK YOU

to those who sup-

port the Fire Com-

pany Fund Drives.

 Recycle your paper

today (newspapers,

junk mail, maga-

zines, phone books

and office paper).

Place in the dump-

ster located behind

the municipal build-

ing. Read more on

page 1.
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East Cocalico Township website has a new look (same address www.eastcocalicotownship.com) which

was implemented on April 3, 2014. The website underwent a complete redesign. Please let us know of

any suggestions you may have and please bear with us, as the site is still under construction.

PAPER DUMPSTER: Previously this was

only for “magazines”, BUT now it is for

newspaper, phone books, magazines, office

paper, and junk mail. Take advantage of re-

cycling your paper today! TAKE OUT ANY

METAL such as paper clips (the staples can

stay in the magazines). For transporting,

place your paper items in a plastic grocery

bag and throw everything in the dumpster.

NO ROPE or STRING.

RECYCLE PAPER
HOURS:

M-F: 8:00am- 4:30pm.

Sat: 8:00am-3:00pm.

Closed Sundays & Holidays

Placed behind the Township Building, 100 Hill Rd., Denver (near the Woody Waste Site) are two

very large red dumpsters, you cannot miss them, one is for paper and the other for cardboard.

CARDBOARD DUMPSTER: This is only

for corrugated cardboard. You will need to

break down the cardboard in order to fit it

into the slots. Corru-

gated cardboard is a pa-

per-based material con-

sisting of a wavy piece,

and one or two flat outer

pieces; it is not for card-

board similar to cereal

boxes.

A CLOSER LOOK

AT CORRUGATED

CARDBOARD.



DISCOUNT RATE

(June 16th and before)

RATE

(June 17th and after)

FAMILY (same address) $180.00 $185.00

STUDENT (6 yrs. to 18 yrs.) $70.00 $75.00

ADULT (19 yrs. to 59 yrs.) $110.00 $115.00

2014 POOL “SEASON PASS” RATES FOR NON-TOWNSHIP RESIDENTS

SENIOR (+60 yrs.) $70.00 $75.00

DISCOUNT RATE

(June 16th and before)

RATE

(June 17th and after)

FAMILY (same address) $155.00 $160.00

STUDENT (6 yrs. to 18 yrs.) $60.00 $65.00

ADULT (19 yrs. to 59 yrs.) $100.00 $105.00

2014 POOL “SEASON PASS” RATES FOR TOWNSHIP RESIDENTS

SENIOR (+60 yrs.) $60.00 $65.00

2014 POOL “DAILY” RATES

TOWNSHIP RESIDENTS AND NON-TOWNSHIP RESIDENTS PER DAY HALF PRICE AFTER 5PM

PRE-KINDERGARTEN (up to 5 yrs.) $3.00 $1.50

STUDENT (6 yrs. to 18 yrs.) $6.00 $3.00

ADULT (19 yrs. to 59 yrs.) $8.00 $4.00

SENIOR (+60 yrs.) $6.00 $3.00

GROUPS: 10 or more, one chaperone for every five children

10 yrs. of age and younger.

$4.00 (per child)

$6.00 (per chaperone)

THE REAMSTOWN POOL IS OPEN FOR THE 2014 SEASON

STARTING MEMORIAL DAY WEEKEND!!

OPEN MEMORIAL DAY WEEKEND: MAY 24 TO MAY 26 12:30 TO 8:00 P.M.

WEEKEND AFTER MEMORIAL DAY: MAY 31 TO JUNE 1 12:30 TO 8:00 P.M.

OPEN FOR SEASON: SATURDAY, JUNE 7 12:30 TO 8:00 P.M.

HOURS: 12:30 TO 8:00 P.M., MONDAY THROUGH SUNDAY WITH THE EXCEPTION OF:

(1) SWIM MEETS: CLOSES AT 5PM: JUNE 10 (RAIN DATE JUNE 12), JUNE 17, 19 & 26, JULY 10

(2) LATE FRIDAY NIGHT SWIMS: OPEN UNTIL 10 P.M. JUNE 20, JULY 18, AUGUST 1 & 15

SEASON PASS: PURCHASE AT POOL OFFICE AT LEAST 15 MIN. BEFORE CLOSE (PRICES BELOW).

PHONE: (717) 336-3537 (ONLY IN OPERATION DURING POOL HOURS)

CLOSED FOR SEASON: MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 1, 2014 AT 6:00 P.M.

SWIM LESSONS TO START JUNE 23RD, CALL THE ADAMSTOWN YMCA AT 484-4996 OR 341-8258 OR

VISIT THEIR WEBSITE AT: HTTP://WWW.YMCA-BERKSCOUNTY.ORG/LOCATIONS/ADAMSTOWN/

NO SPORTS-RELATED BALLS IN POOL AREA— CHECK WITH THE POOL OFFICE ON WHAT IS ALLOWED
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Spring is a great time for starting new and cleaning up the
old; and as you do, please keep in mind:

Burning and open burning in burn barrels are not al-
lowed in the Township.

Building/Zoning Permits are required for all construction
projects as well as a fence, shed, or a change in use of a
property. Permits are not required for sealing driveways,
painting, wall-papering, new flooring, sidewalks, swings,
and replacement of siding or roofs (unless there is a struc-
tural change). Applications can be downloaded from the
Township website or picked up at the Township office.

Call 811 before you dig. If you plan on installing a fence,
deck, digging for a mailbox post, patio, or any other excava-
tion project, it is very important to know what is below. Ei-
ther you or your excavator should call PA One Call at 811
or 1-800-242-1776 anytime day or night.

Swimming pools over 24″ deep require a permit. Any pool
that is over 36″ deep, including the soft-sided pools, without 
a four-foot barrier require a fence or wall. Pools must be at
least ten feet (10′) from lot lines.

Dogs. It is unlawful to allow your pet to run at large. All
pets must be either on a collar and leash or confined in a
cage or run area, or under reasonable control within the con-
fines of your own property. It is the duty of the pet owner to
keep pets secure, under control, and quiet.

Grass and weeds in excess of six inches (6″) in height shall 
be mowed on or before May 1, June 1, July 1, August 1,
September 1, and October 1 of each calendar year. If found
in violation, one notice will be sent. Thereafter, action will
be taken by the District Justice for the violation without any
further notices being mailed. (Ordinance 2001-08).

In order to accommodate requests from Township resi-

dents, effective May 6, 2014, the Zoning Officer will be in

his office from noon until 7:00pm on Tuesday and Thurs-

day. On Monday, Wednesday, and Friday the hours will

be 8:00am until 4:30pm (no change). It is hoped this will

help those residents and businesses who cannot contact the

Zoning Officer during the normal Township business

hours (8:00 a.m. until 4:30 p.m.).

Garage / Yard Sales are permitted in any zone by an
owner and/or occupant up to four times a year. No garage/
yard sale shall be conducted for more than three consecu-
tive days. Such sales may offer for sale personal posses-
sions; no import or stocking of inventory shall be permit-
ted. Only one four square foot sign is permitted to adver-
tise the garage/yard sale located upon the premises where
the sale occurs. The signs must be removed promptly upon
completion of the sale. In no case shall any aspect of the
garage/yard sale be conducted in a street right-of-way.
Garage sales held beyond the extent described herein rep-
resent a commercial business and require appropriate zon-
ing authorization. Please call the Township if you have
any questions. No yard sale and/or other signs are permit-
ted to be nailed, stapled, or taped to utility poles.

Litter, please pick it up. No property shall be maintained
in a state that creates litter, either on the property or upon
any adjoining properties and/or roads. Litter is defined as
discarded materials scattered about a site that are not nor-
mally associated with its use.

Have a great Spring and Summer! We made it through
a rough winter and hopefully we will have a normal
(whatever that is), productive, happy, and healthy spring
and summer. If you have any questions on any of the
above, please do not hesitate to call the Zoning Office at
336-1720.

What a great way to exercise, taking your dog for a

walk. Your pet will enjoy it just as much as you do!

But, remember, when taking your pet for a walk,

please be respectful by

keeping your dog on a leash

and cleaning up after it, by

properly disposing of the

waste at home. East Co-

calico Twp. Ord. 2007-03

states fines can be imposed

up to $600.00 for dog waste left behind.

CONSTRUCTION

Have you noticed the construction activity at

1835 North Reading Road (Rt. 272) and at

561 South Muddy Creek Road? The Town-

ship has issued a building permit for the

construction of a Dollar General Store at

1835 North Reading Road and a permit for

Pet Food Experts at 561 South Muddy

Creek Road for a 200,000 sq. ft. pet food

production and warehouse facility.



LAWN AND GARDEN

Use pesticides and fertilizers sparingly. When use is neces-
sary, please follow the guidelines for the recommended
amounts. Also, avoid application if the forecast calls for rain;
otherwise, the chemicals will just be washed away and into
local streams.

Select native plants and grasses that are drought- and pest-
resistant. Native plants require less water, fertilizer, and pesti-
cides.

Sweep up yard debris, rather than hosing down areas, and
compost or recycle yard waste when possible.

Don’t overwater your lawn and only water during the cool
times of the day. In addition, don’t let the water run into the
storm drain.

Cover piles of dirt and mulch that are being used for land-
scaping projects to prevent pollutants from blowing or wash-
ing off your yard and into local waterways. Also, vegetate
bare spots in your yard to prevent soil erosion.

Poorly managed stormwater runoff can cause a host of
problems, including flooding, pollution, and streambank ero-
sion. As residents of the township, we can all be part of the
solution of the stormwater runoff problem by practicing
healthy household habits.

Poorly managed stormwater runoff can cause a host of

problems, including: Flooding: water runs off roofs,

driveways, and lawns, large volumes can reach

streams, causing them to rise quickly and flood. With

more impervious surfaces flooding occurs more

rapidly. Pollution: water running over roofs,

driveways, roads, and lawns pick up pollutants, such as

oil, fertilizers, pesticides, dirt/ sediment, trash, and

animal waste. The pollutants “hitch a ride” with the

water and flow untreated into local streams.

Streambank Erosion: when water flows into streams at

unnaturally high volumes and speeds, the power of

these flows can severely erode the banks. This erosion

is another source of sediment pollution in streams.

The next time it rains or the
snow starts melting in the spring,
take a look outside, notice the wa-
ter trickling over your lawn, down
your driveway, and into the street.

To some, this may be a calming sight. However, for
anyone who knows anything about runoff, this is an
alarming event because as the water flows over land, it
picks up debris, chemicals, dirt, and other pollutants and
carries them to nearby streams, wetlands, lakes, and
storm sewer systems. There, the runoff is discharged,
untreated, into the water we all use for swimming, fish-
ing, and drinking.

As a result, stormwater runoff is one of the greatest
threats to the nation’s water supplies.

Instead of being part of the problem, though, township
residents can be part of the solution by practicing
healthy household habits that can keep common pollut-
ants, including pesticides, pet waste, grass clippings, and
automotive fluids, off the ground and out of stormwater.
The following are suggestions to help you get started:

VEHICLE AND GARAGE

Use a commercial car wash or wash your car on a
lawn or other unpaved surface to minimize the amount
of dirty, soapy water flowing into the storm drain and,
eventually into the local water supply.

Check your car, boat, motorcycle, and other machin-
ery and equipment for leaks and spills. Make repairs as
soon as possible. Be sure to clean up any spilled fluids
with an absorbent material, using kitty litter or sand, and
remember to not rinse the spills into a nearby storm
drain, but instead dispose of the absorbent material prop-
erly.

Recycle used oil and other automotive fluids at par-
ticipating service stations. Do not dump these chemicals
down the storm drain or dispose of them in your trash.
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Please note that the Township has been given a deadline of

May 7, 2014 by DEP to adopt new stormwater regulations.

The new regulations would cover many kinds of new earth

disturbances. The Township’s existing 1,000 sq. ft. cumulative

exemption of proposed impervious surface on developed

property will remain in the new ordinance. The exemption for

agricultural buildings, however, would no longer be included,

as suggested by the county model stormwater ordinance

approved by DEP that this Township is to follow. On the other

hand, the new code is also to include a new Small Projects

option for proposals involving between 1,000 and 2,000 sq. ft.

and in specified circumstances of new earth disturbance. This

option gives the applicant a simplified template of directions

and drawings for installing acceptable stormwater facilities

while reducing the need for the applicant to hire a licensed

professional, like a civil engineer. In some cases, an applicant

could use the Small Projects option to add a shed, patio, deck,

swimming pool, or addition to a house or driveway. All of

these new rules are intended to help clean up our streams and

the Chesapeake Bay as well as mitigate flooding and promote

groundwater recharge.



2014 REGISTERED HAULERS
Eagle’s Disposal 717-355-9560Good’s Disposal 717-859-1879Purple Heart Disposal 717-538-0059Reams Disposal 717-445-6032Waste Management 717-394-8641York Waste Disposal 800-210-9675

ALLOWED
WHO? East Cocalico Twp. residents only. No commercial dumping.
WHAT? Limbs less than 1½″ diameter, branches, bushes and stumps less than 12″  diameter 
WHERE? 100 Hill Rd, Denver, behind the municipal building.
WHEN? Mon.-Fri. 8am to 4:30pm. Sat. 8am to 3:00pm. Closed Sundays and Holidays.

NOT ALLOWED
WHO? NO commercial dumping; whether you live in the township or your business is in the township.
WHAT? NO grass, leaves, furniture, clay pots, appliances, bricks, treated and untreated wood, skids, stumps larger than

12-inches in diameter, large trees, or any other trash of this nature.

WHERE? If you need to dispose of an item listed above, please call (1) your trash hauler, (2) Lancaster County Solid
Waste Management at 717-397-9968 or (3) Martin’s Mulch, 973 N. State St., 717-733-1602.

WHEN? The site is open Monday through Saturday: 8:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. To avoid the mud, do not use the site during
or after rainy days.
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What takes up about 14 football fields? .
Is delivered to your door step? .

Destroys an estimated 4,680,000 trees? .
650,000 tons were delivered across the U.S. in 2009?

With the availability of reliable, online search engines, many of us no longer need a phone book
in our house. However, each year, more than 650,000 tons of phone books are delivered to
households across the United States. A large percentage of these go unused. While a third of all
phone books are recycled, 410,000 tons still find their way to landfills or incinerators, costing
taxpayers about $60 million each year in management costs. Read more at: http://
www.productstewardship.us/?Phone_Books.
If you would like to STOP receiving phone books at your doorstep, please go to
www.yellowpagesoptout.com. Deliver your old phone books to the “paper dumpster” located
behind the Township at 100 Hill Road, Denver (see page 1 of this newsletter for more details).

RECYCLING INFO. FOR TOWNSHIP RESIDENTS

Drop Off: (1) Compact Fluorescent Bulbs (CFL), the small
“spiral” bulbs (no long tubes), (2) unwanted cell phones, their
batteries, and chargers, (3) yard waste (see “Woody Waste Site”
above), and (4) Christmas trees (signs posted during the season).
Drop off these items at the Municipal Building’s lobby area, 100
Hill Road, Denver, M-F, 8:00 a.m. to 4:15 p.m.

Pick Up: (1) Kraft Bags for leaves, (2) Recycle Bins, (3) Battery
Bags for small batteries (when the bag is full, place it out for
your trash hauler), and (4) Educational Pamphlets. These items
can be picked up at the Municipal Building (lobby area), 100
Hill Road, Denver, M-F, 8:00 a.m. to 4:15 p.m.

CONTACT INFORMATION
(1) Your trash hauler; (2) Lancaster County Solid Waste Man-
agement Authority 717-397-9968 (www.lcswma.org); (3) Earth
911 (www.earth911.com), type the name of the item to recycle,
zip code, and click “search”, the results display all nearby loca-
tions for recycling that particular item; and (4) Martin’s Mulch
located in Ephrata 717-733-1602.

Recycling Coordinator, Lisa A. Kashner
Assistant Recycling Coordinator, Alan R. Fry



HOUSE NUMBER SIGNS CAN BE ORDERED

THROUGH YOUR LOCAL FIRE COMPANY:

SMOKESTOWN FIRE COMPANY

860 Smokestown Rd. 336-3311

STEVENS FIRE COMPANY

91 Stevens Rd. 336-4200

REAMSTOWN FIRE COMPANY

12 W Church St. 336-3958

FROM THE POLICE CHIEF

Nicer weather is coming and so

are the yard sales and garage

sales. Please be careful when

approaching a yard sale and

slow down. People are looking

for a place to park, and crossing

the street with their little ones.

Also, placing flyers for adver-

tising a yard sale inside some-

one else mailbox is a federal

crime, and it is against the

Township rules to post signs

along the roads and stapled to

telephone poles. Please place a

notice in the newspaper, your

local grocery store,

or on a website.

Thank you.
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2014 ROAD PROJECTS

OVERLAY: Glenwood Drive (T670), overlay the intersection only, (2) Wabash

Road (T669), (3) Park Street (T851)

OIL AND CHIP: South Reamstown Rd. (T700), Glennwood Dr. (T670), Napier-

ville Rd. (T674), Frysville Rd. (T810), Landis Rd. (T878), Martin Rd. (T857),

Bill Dr. (T708), Ray Dr. (T712), Robin Dr. (T713), Dubson Circle (T709).

SEWAGE ENFORCEMENT OFFICER

Since mandatory pumping began about seven years

ago, residents with an on-lot septic system were as-

signed to one of three new geographical districts

(district 1, 2 or 3). It became mandatory for each resi-

dent to pump within the their assigned district dates;

with the only exception being a deferral by Dale L.

High, the Township Sewage Enforcement Officer.

The Township keeps records of all the septic systems

pumped, and as a courtesy to you, a reminder letter

will be mailed each May to the residents who have not

pumped. If you pumped and you still received a re-

minder letter, please ask your pumper/hauler to mail

or fax the Township a copy of your pumping report

(please do not send your copy or invoice to the Town-

ship, this is for your records).

A list of registered pumper/haulers and the district

map can be found at: www.eastcocalicotownship.com

or call the Township at 336-1720 for any questions.

Dale L. High
Sewage Enforcement Officer

OLDS Management

REAMSTOWN POOL is open on May 24th. See

page 2 for information.

STREET LIGHT NOT WORKING? If so, write

down the two numbers located on the pole, along with

an approximate street location. Then call PP&L at 1-

800-342-5775 or the Township Office at 336-1720.

DOG LICENSES ARE NOT sold at the Township

Office. Call the Lancaster County Treasurer’s Office

(7 17 -2 99 -8 2 22 ) o r v i s i t t he web s i t e

www.padoglicense.com where you can apply, pay and

print your PA Dog License and your metal tag will be

mailed to you within a few business days.

OIL & CHIP ROAD SURFACING

The township uses oil and chip surfacing because it costs about 13 times

less than resurfacing with asphalt or concrete. Oil and chip is used on

lower-traveled and lower speed roads. Oil and chip resurfacing is

approved by PennDOT for these kinds of roadways. It typically takes

about a week for the loose stones to become embedded in the road

surface. Until then you may want to travel slower on that road. The oil

and chip provides a protective wearing surface to prolong the road’s

service life. This process typically adds five to seven years to the life of a

road and will provide a safe, skid-resistant surface. The contractor

applies only the amount of ‘chip’ stone needed and guarantees a

maximum ‘whip-off’ of two percent excess stone. The whole process has

dramatically improved over the years with the better efficiency of

techniques and equipment.



WEBSITE: www.eastcocalicotownshipauthority.com

E-MAIL: water@ecocalicotwpauth.com
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WATER METER REPLACEMENT PROJECT

The final phase of the Authority’s water meter replace-

ment project is now under way. In late 2013 the Au-

thority began a project to replace all of the aging resi-

dential water meters in the Township with radio read

meters as part of an overall upgrade of the water sys-

tem. By the end of 2013 approximately 900 meters had

been replaced. During this final phase an additional

1,400 water meters will be replaced. The project is ex-

pected to be complete by the end of September 2014.

The Authority has contracted with Lenegan Plumbing &

Heating to perform the installation work. There is no

cost to residential property owners for the replacement

meter or the installation. The new meter can usually be

installed in less than 30 minutes. When your neighbor-

hood is scheduled for meter replacement you will re-

ceive a letter directly from the East Cocalico Township

Authority explaining the project in detail and providing

information on how to contact Lenegan Plumbing &

Heating to make your appointment. Please help us

keep costs down by scheduling your appointment as

soon as you are notified.

WATER STORAGE TANK REPAIR

In 2012 the Authority completed an inspection process

of our four water storage tanks located throughout the

Township. The inspections showed that the tanks were

in good condition needing only minor repairs and re-

painting. From these reports the Authority developed a

time schedule to make the necessary repairs. In 2012

our 500,000 gallon concrete tank near East Church

Street in Reamstown was repaired and last year we

rehabilitated our 200,000 gallon steel tank near

Kramer Mill Road. This year we will schedule repairs

on the 1,000,000 gallon steel tank located behind Ren-

ninger’s Antique Market along Rt. 272. In general this

project will consist of abrasive blasting and cleaning of

the interior surface of the steel tank, cleaning the exte-

rior surface and repainting both the interior and exte-

rior surfaces. Minoan, Inc. from York, PA was awarded

the contract for this project. Work is expected to take

about 60 days and be finished no later than the end of

August.

THANK YOU

With warmer weather having arrived we can finally put

the cold, snowy winter of 2013 / 2014 behind us. Be-

fore we completely forget about our snow shovels, win-

ter coats, and boots the Authority would like to take

this opportunity to thank our customers who took the

time to assist us by clearing the never ending snow

and ice from the fire hydrants in their neighborhoods.

Also a big thank you to both the Authority and Town-

ship public works men for the services they provided

during some of the coldest weather ever experienced

in Lancaster County. These dedicated public servants

responded at all hours and in all types of weather con-

ditions to insure that our customers’ water and sanitary

sewer utilities remained working and the Township’s

streets passable. Thanks to everyone for a job well

done!

2013 ANNUAL DRINKING WATER

QUALITY REPORT

Each year the East Cocalico Township Authority

is required by the PA Department of

Environmental Protection to provide our

customers with the Annual Drinking Water

Quality Report for the previous year. This report

contains important information about the quality

of the drinking water we supply to our

customers. To view this report please type the

following web address into your browser: http://

cms4.revize.com/revize/eastcocalicotownship/

AUTHORITY/CCR2013.pdf or visit our website.

If you do not have access to the internet or
would prefer a paper copy of the report, please
stop by the Authority office at 102 Hill Road or

call us (717) 336-1731 to receive one.
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PERMIT NO. 35

RESIDENT

EAST COCALICO TOWNSHIP OFFICE 100 Hill Rd., Denver, PA 17517 8:00am to 4:30pm M-F. P: 717-336-1720 F: 717-336-1724
W: www.eastcocalicotownship.com E: township@eastcocalicotownship.com

EAST COCALICO TOWNSHIP POLICE 100 Hill Rd., Denver, PA 17517 8:00am to 5:00pm M-F. EMERG: 911 P: 717-336-1725 F: 717-336-1737

W: www.eastcocalicotownship.com/departments/police_department/index.php

WATER & SEWER AUTHORITY OFFICE 102 Hill Rd., Denver, PA 17517 8:00am to 4:30pm M-F. P: 717-336-1731 F: 717-336-1735

W: www.eastcocalicotownshipauthority.com E: water@ecocalicotwpauth.com

REAMSTOWN POOL, 68 Ream Rd., Stevens, PA 17578 P: 717-336-3537 (the phone is only in operation when the pool is open)

W: www.eastcocalicotownship.com/departments/reamstown_pool/index.php

TAXES Joan Fischer, 500 Mohns Hill Rd., Reinholds, 17569 During office hours 717-336-1721 During non-office hours 717-484-4975

Mar.—Apr. Hours: Tues. 10am to noon, Fri. 10am to noon and 8pm to 10pm E: tax_collector@eastcocalicotownship.com

May—Feb. Hours: First Fri. of month 8pm to 10pm, first Sat. of month 10am to 12 noon W: www.eastcocalicotownship.com/departments/taxes/index.php

ZONING OFFICER Tony Luongo, 100 Hill Rd., Denver, PA 17517 Mon., Wed., Fri. 8:00am-4:30pm; Tues. & Thurs. 12noon-7pm 717-336-1720 (call ahead)

E: zoning_officer@eastcocalicotownship.com

W: http://www.eastcocalicotownship.com/departments/zoning_and_codes/index.php

Lisa A. Kashner, Newsletter Editor


